23rd May, 1974.

Mr. H. Davis, Yeshiva University, 500 West 186th Street, NEW YORK. N.Y. 10033. U.S.A.

Dear Hillel,

It was good talking to you and I'm very pleased that the operator gave me your private number. I assume that next time I do not have to make it personal as only you will answer that particular 'phone.

Regarding tickets, I'm prepared to pay up to US\$1,200.00 each, except for the Frankles where I received the indicated refund. If you do ticket over there, please make sure that your group arrives on Wednesday, 26th June and is not leaving Melbourne before Wednesday, 14th August. Otherwise I have no particular demands. If you arrange the Frankles ticketing, I fully understand that they wish to leave Australia early and I suggest you route them via Perth where they can do good work for a few days and where the community is very hospitable.

I'm very happy to hear that you had a very successful meeting and gave the topics to Dr. Stern, and I'm looking forward to receiving them from him.

Whilst fully realising that for 20 year olds it is frequently hard to find some interesting items which the newspaper could write up, I'm sure, for some of the more senior people, you can give us such information.

"Night and Fog" is available and I have written to the French Embassy to see that we have it in Sydney for both seminars.

All your American source books start with the article "Dear Seminarian" and we wonder whether you will authorise us to print your signature on a similar article which we have prepared, first draft of which is enclosed.

Mr. H. Davis

23rd May, 1974.

My next letter should contain most of the articles re-written or prepared by Australians.

Hope you enjoyed Jomtoff,

Sincerely yours,

H.A. BACHRACH.